
LFH School Council Meeting 

 
Attendance: Dr. Emily Driggers, Hillary Murrah, Catherine Douglas, Tonya Cogle, Crystal Coleman, Christy 

Tyson, Carnesha Milton, Dr. Stephen Fox, Cheronda Harris, Whitney Graybeal, Marcia Doris, Doris 

Wearing, Meredith Rushton, Campbell Vaughn, Luke Niday, Vera Lytch, Jane Wilkes, Ingrid Shankle, Holly 

Ishee and Regina Taylor 

 
On May 11, 2021, the School Council was called to order by, Dr. Stephen Fox and the minutes from 

March 9, 2021 were read by Ms. Murrah. The meeting addressed the following information: 

 

 Dr. Driggers shared that LFH was finished with the GMAS and there were no testing 

irregularities reported! 

 We have a kindergarten student that was recognized in First in Math. Aditya Kumar placed 

second in the state of Georgia and placed 20th nationally. 

 Dr. Driggers mentioned that we will have our Summer School –Extended Learning Opportunity- 

which is being called “Passport to Learning” the month of June.  Thanks to Rise Augusta, the 

Jesse Norman School of Arts is partnering with LFH to provide one week of visual arts, one week 

of dance, and one week of music during the extended learning time. 

 On the last day of school beginning at 1:00 there will be a Teacher/Staff EOY celebration for our 

retirees and those that are leaving LFH.  A shout-out to Mrs. Doris, Mrs. Ishee, and Mrs. Wilkes 

for leading the planning of this event. 

 This year grade level honors days will be held virtually.  Each grade will utilize a PowerPoint or 

post a recording of their honors to be shared on their class webpages to parents.  A shout-out to 

Ms. Coleman for providing a PowerPoint template for teachers to use. 

 Ms. Murrah spoke about the county going one-to-one with technology devices next school year.  

Currently this is the beginning stages of planning so not a lot is known yet about what that will 

look like next school year. 

 Dr. Driggers is part of a District Grading Task Force where they will be creating a policy for 

teachers to use as a guide for what the bare minimum guidelines are for grading. 

 Dr. Driggers brought up a school need for May 24th.  There will be a Mosaic Fountain Ceremony 

where grade levels will come in thirty minute increments and we are hoping to have a reception 

of cookies and juice for about 550 students.  We are asking for help with donations of cookies 

and juice. 

 The meeting was closed out by Dr. Fox and Mrs. Shankle. 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 


